
What a fantastic summer term and year this has been! I would like to thank you, our parents, for your
continued support; ‘working together’ in partnership with you means we can do so much more to
enable your children to thrive at Kings’.

The summer term has been action packed! Year 11 were fantastic as they approached their GCSEs,
throughout the examination period and onward to their Prom. It was another very memorable night,
full of friendship, celebration and fun. Thank you to our Year 11 cohort and our very best wishes for
your next steps with life after Kings’.

We have had so many fantastic opportunities for our pupils throughout the term from our incredible
Bugsy Malone production, Activities Week, Art Exhibition, Sports Day, Year 7 Hengistbury Head
fieldwork, Sports Awards, Year 6 Parents’ Information Evening, Year 10 Work Experience, trips to
Ardeche, Sicily, Calshot, National finals for hockey and football, visiting a community care home, our
Summer Fair and taking part in a world record attempt to name but a few! Huge thanks to all our staff
for these amazing opportunities as well as our weekly clubs and activities.

You will have seen that we are expanding our Year Teams next year with our Heads of House moving
into Year Offices to add further capacity in discovering brilliance in all: developing character;
increasing participation; strengthening a sense of identity and building a feeling of community for all
pupils. In addition, we have created the role of SEND Officer in each Year office. Their role will focus
upon ensuring that all pupils receive the attention and resources they need to thrive. We are very
excited about these adaptations to our provision in developing the whole child through our pastoral,
academic and co-curricular programmes.

We have recently interviewed for and appointed our new Pupil Leadership Team. Congratulations to
our Head Pupils - Reece McColl and Nora Cooney and our Deputy Head Pupils - Lily Gascoyne,
Wolfie Jones, Isabelle McGregor, Sam Petherick, Fergus Robertson and Emily Townley.

In September, we will confirm the appointments for our Senior Prefects and be sharing with you our
new Pupil Leadership Programme which we believe will give even more pupils the opportunity to
develop themselves and contribute to the success of our school community.

Until then, I hope you have a restful summer break and look forward to welcoming you and our new
Year 7 back for the start of an exciting new year!

Best wishes

James Adams
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An end of an era at Kings’ School as the DofE Award run by volunteers comes
to a close. Pupils will be able to continue their participation in the DofE Award
through our Kings’ School provision, organised and supported by our staff.

In a moving tribute, Kings’ School looks back on 22 years of the Duke of
Edinburgh Award scheme, which was originally set up by a few parents with the
simple goal of guiding their own children through the program. Little did they
know that with the dedication of parent volunteers, thousands of students would
go on to achieve their Bronze and Silver Awards, carrying on the legacy of those
early founders.

The impact of the DofE Award on young people cannot be understated, as it
fosters essential skills such as independence, leadership, and the spirit of
challenge. This year marks the end of an era as volunteers oversee the
completion of the silver expedition for 16 students, braving challenging weather
conditions during both the practice in the Brecon Beacons and the assessed
expedition in Dartmoor. The sense of accomplishment was palpable, a true
testament to their resilience and determination.

A special mention must be made to Doreen Joseph, affectionately known as Doz,
who served as the overall coordinator for many years, ensuring the smooth
running of the program with her tireless efforts in organizing volunteers,
managing administrative tasks, and leading expeditions. Doreen’s recent passing
after a brave battle with cancer leaves a void in the Kings’ DofE community, as her
contributions and spirit of camaraderie will be dearly missed by all who knew her.

A heartfelt thank you is extended to all the volunteers who dedicated their time and
expertise over the years to support students in achieving their DofE Award at Kings’.
Your unwavering commitment, skills and teamwork have made a lasting impact on
the lives of young people, shaping their character and preparing them for future
challenges ahead.

As the DofE program run by the volunteers at Kings’ School draws to a close, we
send our best wishes to all the students embarking on their own DofE journey
with the guidance and support of the school staff. May your experiences be filled
with growth, discovery, and unforgettable memories as you continue to uphold
the values of the DofE Award. We look forward to seeing the legacy of your hard
work continue as our Kings’ School pupils have an opportunity to participate in
the D of E Award as part of ourextra-curricular offer in Years 9 and 10.
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A triumph!

Bugsy Malone
picture special
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Inspiring futures

Academic Excellence

EXCEPTIONAL CHARACTER

In science, Year 8s have been reviewing
work previously covered on acids, alkalis
and indicators. An application of this is
making 'rainbow fizz'. The image shows one
made by Junior Gray and Faiz Koraishy in
Mrs Heaney's class.

Congratulations to Violet in
Year 8 who was selected to join
UK Lions after last weekend’s
tournament in Nottingham.
This means that she is one of
the top 36 hockey players in
the country and will be playing
internationally!

Our former Head Boy Alejandro Arguelles (2016)
delivered a Gifted and Talented workshop,  inspiring
our pupils on how to perform under pressure, in both
sport and school. 
Alejandro is part way through completing his PhD in
Mental Health and is currently working for a
company called Gazing, which specialises in helping
various professions perform under pressure,
whether that be in education, sport, armed forces,
business or the NHS. We hope the initial workshop
will give our pupils guidance on high performance in
a sporting arena and in the classroom. 

At Kings’ we believe the concept of the student-
athlete (combining high performance in sport and
school) is a powerful one; not only is Alejandro a
superb role model but he also provides living proof,
that education and high-level sport can lead to
lifelong happiness and career success. 



Volunteer with us

If you have a passion for gardening and nurturing green spaces, we invite
you to be part of our Kings’ School Community. Whether you're a
seasoned gardener or just starting out, this role offers a fulfilling
opportunity to witness the school landscape thrive under your care. As a
volunteer Gardener/Groundskeeper, you'll play a crucial role in
maintaining Kings' School's greenery, ensuring a healthy and safe
environment for our pupils. Your tasks may range from planting and
tending to floral displays to shaping hedges and creating wildlife habitats.

 
For more information please call the school on 01962 861 161
or email recruit@kings-winchester.hants.sch.uk

INSPIRING FUTURES

Dates for the diary - September

Autumn term begins

Monday 2nd September - INSET day

Tuesday 3rd September - Year 7 return, supported
by volunteer Prefects.
Year 7 Freshers’ Fair

Wednesday 4th September - all pupils return



If you need support for the whole family, please register for a full food parcel –
www.winchesterbasicsbank.co.uk/get-help

We are inviting families with school-aged children (who live or attend a school in the city of
Winchester and some surrounding areas, including Alresford) who feel they need some extra
help over the school holidays to register for our Holiday Lunch Scheme.

The aim of the scheme is to provide food to cover 5 lunches per child per week. Please note
that the holiday lunch scheme is in addition to our normal operation, and does not count
towards the number of standard vouchers you can receive.  However, we ask that you don’t
claim both during the same period of time.  If you need more support, please register for a
full food parcel for all the family – www.winchesterbasicsbank.co.uk/get-help

Please be aware that the food supplied is designed to replace the hot meal and will be
tinned/dried; we do not have food items suitable for packed lunch style meals.  We can offer
food suitable for most dietary requirements.

This summer we have 4 locations for you to collect from:

Bar End (The Vineyard Church, SO23 9NR) – Mondays and Thursdays, 10 a.m. – 12 p.m.;
Highcliffe (21a Penton Place, Milland Road, SO23 0PZ) – Tuesdays and Fridays, 10 a.m. to 3
p.m.
New Alresford (St Gregory’s Church, SO24 9HD) – Wednesdays, 10 a.m. – 12 p.m.;
Weeke (St Barnabas Church, SO22 6DS) – Thursdays, 10 a.m. to 1 p.m.
You will be asked to nominate which location you will be collecting your food from – please
think carefully about this as we cannot change it!
Collections will be necessary 3 times from your chosen hub – each collection will contain 10
lunches.
The dates will be:
Week 1/2     Between Monday 15th July and Friday 19th July.
Week 3/4     Between Monday 29th July and Friday 2nd August.
Week 5/6     Between Monday 12th August and Friday 16th August.
 
Closing date is Sunday 7th July 2024.
To register click here: SUMMER HOLIDAY LUNCH SCHEME

If you need support for the whole family, please register for a full food parcel –
www.winchesterbasicsbank.co.uk/get-help

Summer Holiday
Lunch Scheme
The Summer

Holiday Lunch
Scheme

enrolments are
now open.











SPORTS
CAMP

ON SITE ACTIVITIES - THE GREAT WAY COSTS £30 PER DAY
OR £100 FOR THE FOUR DAYS

OFF & ON SITE ACTIVITIES - THE EXTREME WAY COSTS £180
FOR EVERYTHING!

OPEN TO PUPILS IN CURRENT YEARS 6, 7, 8 & 9 
AT KINGS' SCHOOL WINCHESTER & THEIR FRIENDS!

TUESDAY 27TH - FRIDAY 30TH
AUGUST 2024

DAILY START TIME: 9.15-9.45 DROP OFF DAILY FINISH TIME: 4-4.30PM PICK UP

ON SITE ACTIVITIES INCLUDE: FOOTBALL, FUTSAL, TAG RUGBY, DODGEBALL,
BASKETBALL, TENNIS, BADMINTON, VOLLEYBALL, SOFTBALL, CRICKET, ROUNDERS,

NETBALL, SWIMMING, SLIP 'N' SLIDE, WATER FIGHT, TRAMPOLINING, CLIMBING,
BOULDERING, WATER POLO, TEAM BUILDING CHALLENGES, OLYMPIC LEGACY DAY,

HOCKEY, TABLE TENNIS, CAPTURE THE FLAG, GOLF AND MORE!

OFF SITE VISITS INCLUDE: THORPE PARK, TEN PIN BOWLING & FLIP OUT.

TO BOOK YOUR PLACE CLICK HERE

https://forms.office.com/e/61a045T3ky




YEAR 11 ONLY
Lifeguard Courses in July in Winchester after

the GCSE exams.
 

Winchester swimming pools are looking for
part time lifeguards and this is a great way of

working for the community.
15TH July – 19th July 2024

OR
22nd July – 26th July 2024

 










